
Newsletter 5, Term 4, 2022

Friday 4th November

Lord,

We thank you for our wonderful Grandparents.

They bring such joy and happiness into our lives.

Thank you for all the special times that we have with

them.

Please watch over them, protect them and care for

them now.

May they know your goodness and love always.

Amen

Dear Parents/Carers,

What an amazing morning we have had. We thank
Fr Greg for commencing the day with a
Grandparents and Special Persons’ Day Mass. We
had over 120 Grandparents/Special People in
attendance. Thank you to Ms Cath for organising a
delicious morning tea which was thoroughly
enjoyed by all. The feedback provided has been
very positive as this is the first time this event has
been held at Our Lady Help of Christians. Several
guests commented on the excellent behaviour
exhibited by the children during class visits and the
welcoming, attentive and friendly nature of our staff.
A wonderful accolade for all concerned. We are
extremely excited about our Grandparents/Special

People joining us for our fun filled afternoon of
sport.

We are now entering that very busy time of year in
the lead up to Advent and Christmas and there is
much to look forward to. Our teachers are busy
writing student reports that will inform families of
student achievement in all areas of school life.
Students are busy consolidating their learning and
working towards their goals that will hold them in
good stead for future learning.

I encourage you to check the Term Four 2022 dates
below for the remainder of the year. You are
welcome to attend as many school functions as you
can. It is a great way to build community and for
you to enjoy your child’s educational experiences.
We look forward to your attendance.

As we begin the month of November, we enter a
time traditionally set aside by Catholics to
remember both the Saints, and those who have
died.  On Tuesday our Catholic community
celebrated All Saints Day and on Wednesday All
Souls Day. Tuesday’s Feast of All Saints reminds
us the Saints are our ancestors and friends. In their
humanity, the Saints were far from perfect, but in
that imperfection they found a way to God. Their
story is one of inspiration to us today. We believe
that they “intercede” for us here on earth, and in a
special way, they are linked with us in what we call
“The communion of Saints." Wednesday’s Feast of
All Souls is a source of consolation and hope for
each of us. It is dedicated to the memory, not just of
the Saints but also to all the faithful departed. The
pain of death and loss touches all people and our
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Catholic faith encourages us to turn to our traditions
for some answers and consolation in the loss of
loved ones. Please keep in your prayers all who
have departed, especially friends and family.

2023 Prep Transition

It was wonderful to have our 2023 Prep families join
us last night for our 2023 Prep Information Evening.
I would like to thank Jacquie Atley, Olivia Tallarico,
Jackie McGrath and Andrea Wals for their engaging
presentation. It is always such a positive
experience welcoming new families into our
community and last night was no exception. We
look forward to the 2023 Preps joining us next
Thursday 10/11/22 2023 at 9.15 am – 10.15 am.
for their first Prep Orientation session.

Welcome -

Wurundjeri Elder

Ian Hunter

On Monday 7th
November we will
welcome Wurundjeri
Elder Ian Hunter to
Our Lady Help of
Christians. Ian will start the day with a whole school
introductory ceremony at 9:00 am. He will visit all
classes across the day, explaining his rich
indigenous culture of a First Nations person.
This week students will be TUNING IN by viewing a
photo of Ian in his ceremonial dress. Students will
pose wondering questions and will have an
opportunity to make new discoveries from this visit.
Parents are welcome to join in the
Acknowledgement of Country ceremony as a whole
school at 9:00 am.  This learning experience will
enable us as a whole community to learn together
about First Nations culture, identity, traditions and
beliefs.

Reminder Year 6 Wonder of Living Family

Night.

A reminder to our Year 6 families the Wonder of
Living Family Night presentation to our Year 6

students will be held in the Centenary Centre on
Thursday the 10th of November at 7.00pm.

Remembrance Day Commemorative Service

Next week on Friday the 11th of November we look
forward to commemorating Remembrance Day.
Our School Captains and Civics Leaders will lead
us in commemorating this event which will be held
at 11.00am in the Middle Yard, all families are
welcome to attend.

Reminder Year 5 and Year 6 CYC  Phillip

Island Camp

We are thrilled to be taking our Year 5 and Year 6
students to CYC Phillip Island Camp on Monday
the 14th - Wednesday the 16th of November.
Camp payment, permission and medical forms are
now due so please attend to this as soon as
possible.

Reminder Second Hand Uniform Shop

Second hand uniforms
will be sold on
Monday the 7th of
November from 3:00
p.m. onwards. A table
will be set up outside

the library and our friendly parents will be happy to
support you with your purchase. All items require a
gold coin donation. Gates will open at 3:00 p.m.

Our Lady Help

of Christians

Christmas

Carols Our
Christmas
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Carols will be held on Wednesday 7th of December
from 2.00 pm - 3.15 pm. Further details will be
shared soon.

Reminder Parent

Association News

Raffle Tickets: Your child
brought home a book of
raffle tickets a couple of
weeks ago with some fantastic prizes up for grabs.
It’s now time to return them, along with the money
you've raised - thank you! To go into the draw to
win this great assortment of prizes, please put them
in your child’s communication folder or return
directly to the office on Monday 7th November.

Buy your Disco Tickets: This week is your last
chance to buy your tickets for the whole family to
attend this fun-filled event! With over $10,000 worth
of prizes and auction items, live entertainment,
delicious food and fantastic games, this event is not
to be missed! Buy your tickets now via My School
Connect under the Tuckshop icon or after 3.00pm
at school pick up on Friday 4th Nov. Please call or
text Chrystal on 0413 878 238 or email
olhcpa@gmail.com if you have any questions.

Carlton Guernsey Raffle: Tickets in this incredibly
exciting raffle are on sale NOW in My School
Connect under the Raffle tab, or by following the
link below (no My School Connect account
required). This prize is a must have for any Carlton
(or AFL) supporter! Signed by the 2022 team,
match-worn and professionally framed, this is worth
over $1,200! Tickets are only $10 each or buy 5 for
$40. Remember, share the link with your friends,
family and on social media - someone lucky will win
this prize and anyone can buy tickets!
https://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/olhc-raffle

Volunteers Required at Disco

Volunteers at the Family Disco (12th November)

● Wine raffle game (no wine sales, just
raffle ticket sales plus drawing of lucky
tickets) duration: 45 mins, 2 people (adult
volunteers)

● Chocolate raffle game: duration: 45 mins,
2 people (adult volunteers)

● Greeters: duration one hour or less, 2
people (adult volunteers)

● Dessert table: duration approx 30 mins 2
people (adult volunteers)

● Set up on Friday (adults only, non-school/
younger children welcome during set up).
The more helpers we get on this day will
mean it won’t take us long to get the hall
Disco-ready!

● Set up on Saturday- 2 hours, mid
afternoon - 4 people (adults only,
non-school/ younger children welcome
during setup)

● Clean up Saturday night (suitable for the
whole family to help, the more helpers we
get the quicker this will be! Duration 45
mins)

Please email the P/A olhcpa@gmail.com if you
can help.

Our Lady Help of Christians Primary School is a
member of the Parenting Ideas School. Parenting
Ideas Schools is a comprehensive online resource
that is full of relevant, topical articles to support
parents and teachers. A parenting article, written by
Michael Grose, is included at the end of this
newsletter. This week’s article is titled ‘Helping
Your Young Perfectionist.’

Reminder Family Mass Sundays 10:30 a.m.

at St Ambrose Church.

The parish warmly invites you to join in our Sunday
morning Family Mass 10:30 a.m. at St Ambrose
Church on Sydney Road. Children's Liturgy - kids'
break out session during mass - is a relaxed and
friendly 15 minutes explanation of the Gospel
reading and activity. Morning Tea is hosted on the
first Sunday of the month after mass and is a great
way to meet other families and parishioners. All are
welcome!

Thank you,
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Nicolette Cumbo and Elisa Ronzoni (Children's
Liturgy Coordinator) - school parents and Parish
Council members.

Student Birthdays

We hope the following students have a wonderful
birthday over this week:-

Amar 1P, Aston 4B, Genevieve 6A, Lucia 1P,
Tamara PO, Virgil 3C, Vivienne 1P.

Student Awards

A huge congratulations to the following children on
receiving Student of the Week Awards. We thank
all of you for making OLHC such a thriving learning
community.

Name Class Award

Leonardo S PA For your wonderful
questioning and input into
our discussions about
culture and identity. It has
been so wonderful to see
you engaged and sharing
information about Italy and
Germany with your peers!
Keep up the great work
Superstar!

Neve P PO For being a kind and
inclusive member of Prep O.
Neve, you are a friend to all

and have shown your
wonderful imagination and
creativity through learning

and play. You have created
a wonderful lunch time

‘show’ and have created a
role for anyone wanting to

join. Keep spreading joy and
laughter!

India M 1 DL For your consistent and
admirable effort during Term
Four. You have done a great

job to use effective thinking
strategies in Mathematics,
especially in our unit on
time. Thank you as well for
continuously showing
leadership through the
example you set in the
classroom. Keep it up India!

Nhan L 1P For improving the way you
apply yourself when
completing tasks, especially
in literacy. It is exciting to
see you write more and read
outloud to your classmates.
Keep showcasing all you
know. You’re a superstar
Nhany!

Lily L 2C For your determination and
positive attitude towards
your learning. You always
try your best and it has been
especially pleasing to see
your dedication to narrative
writing this term. You have
described characters and
settings in a wonderfully
imaginative and detailed
way. Well done Lily.

Mila R 2V For being such a friendly
and considerate member of
our class, always looking
out for your classmates and
I. The way you are so kind
and patient when helping
others has not gone
unnoticed. We are so lucky
to have you in 2V Mila, well
done!

Eleni V 3C Outstanding effort on 'magic
corners' during
mathematics. You worked
efficiently and carefully to
demonstrate your
understanding of all four
operations and to show your
mathematical thinking. Very
clever problem solving -
fabulous work!

Sebastian I 3S For demonstrating our
school values of learning as
you follow directions and
diligently complete tasks.
You have been a positive
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role model in our classroom
this week, keep it up. You’re
a superstar!

Zuri C 4B Congratulations for your
dedication to your
learning this year. You
have worked hard to
challenge yourself and
develop your
understanding of your
learning. Your
presentation skills are
outstanding and your
work is always completed
to an excellent level. It is
a pleasure to teach you
and you are a valuable
member of our class.

Raphael R 4M You are always willing to
share your knowledge in
class discussions. You listen
carefully to your classmates
and always speak with
courtesy and kindness.
Thank you for sharing your
knowledge of different
cultures in particular!

Meredith L 5P Meredith, you have
conducted yourself so
admirably well this year. It
hasn’t been easy
commuting a very long way
to school each day, but you
still come each and every
day with a smile on your
face and a willingness to
learn. You were very brave
on Friday, informing all of
your peers that you will not
be a student at OLHC next
year, due to moving homes.
We wish you all the very
best on your next learning
adventure and we all know
that you’re destined for
great things. Keep pursuing
your dreams of dance and
fashion design.

Samet D 5L For your continued inspiring
class presentations you
have shared with Year 5L
this term. We really have

enjoyed participating in
these activities, especially
your brain breaks. Keep the
great ideas coming!!

Noah K 6A For coming to school
everyday with a smile and a
kind word for all. Teachers
are always commenting on
your manners and how
friendly you are. It’s also
great to see you so involved
in your leadership role as
Sports Captain which you
fulfill with reliability and
responsibility. Keep it up this
term Noah!

Joshua Mc 6KF For your wonderful efforts
when working
collaboratively on Maths
problems. Explaining your
thinking out aloud and
listening to others explain
their thinking has helped
you to solve challenging
problems involving angles.
Keep up the excellent work.

2022 Dates

Term 4

Monday 7/11/22 Second Hand Uniform Shop
3.00 pm outside Library.

Wednesday 9/11/22 Year 5 and Year 6  Excursion
to NGV and Ian Potter Gallery.

Thursday 10/11/22 2023 Prep Transition 1 at 9.15
am – 10.15 am.

Thursday 10/11/22 Wonder of Living Family Night
at 7.00 pm book for Year 6 students.

Friday 11/11/22 Remembrance Day Service at
11.00 am.

Friday 11/11/22 Prep Excursion to Werribee Zoo.
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Monday 14/11/22 - Tuesday 15/11/22 -
Wednesday 16/11/22 Camp CYC Year 5 and 6.

Thursday 17/11/22 2023 Prep Transition 2 at 9.15
am – 10.15 am.

Monday  21/11/22 Advent Assembly 1 8.45 am -
9.00 am.

Monday 21/11/22 - Thursday 24/11/22 and Mon
28/11/22 - Thursday 1/12/22 Swimming Program
(x8 days).

Monday 28/11/22 Advent Assembly 2 8.45 am -
9.00 am.

Friday 2/12/22 2023 Planning Day - No students
to attend.

Monday 5/12/22 Advent Assembly 3 8.45 am -
9.00 am.

Wednesday 7/12/22 Christmas Carols Assembly
at 2.00 pm - 3.15 pm.

Friday 9/12/21 Reports go home.

Friday 9/12/22 Graduation Mass 6:00 pm.

Monday 12/12/22 Advent Assembly 4 8.45 am -
9.00 am.

Monday 12/12/22 Learning Conversations 1.30
pm - 8.00 pm school concludes at 1.00 pm for all
students.

Tuesday 13/12/22 End of Year Whole School
Mass at 9.30 am, Step up Afternoon
2.00pm-3.00pm.

Wednesday 14/12/22 Year 6 Big Day Out.

Monday 19/12/22 Term 4 concludes at 1.00 pm.
(MACS directive).

Finally, as always I would love to hear any
feedback you have about our school, so please feel
free to email me at
mmcintosh@olbrunswickeast.catholic.edu.au with
any thoughts, concerns or suggestions that you
may have to continue to make our school a
wonderful place to be and to learn. I will get back to
you as soon as I can and do appreciate any
feedback that you have to share.
Kind regards,

Ms Maree McIntosh

PRINCIPAL
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